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April 27th, 2021 
 
City of Gainesville  
c/o Katherine L. Mockler 
Assistant City Attorney  
200 E University Ave., Ste. 425 
Gainesville, FL 32601 
 
Dear Ms. Mockler: 
 
As the Practice Leader for the Sharing and Gig Economy (which includes micro-mobility) at 
Willis Towers Watson (www.willistowerswatson.com), I can confirm that unfortunately there is 
not an admitted insurer in Florida (let alone any state) that is willing to provide liability 
insurance for scooter operators in the U.S.  
 
If desired, I’d be happy to share a handful of declinations from the admitted insurer 
community. 
 
As a result, all micro-mobility scooter providers in the U.S. (including my client, Spin) are 
insured by a non-admitted liability insurer out of Lloyds of London to which the official 
syndicate is Apollo Syndicate Management Ltd (Apollo). However, it should be noted that 
Apollo is authorized to do business in the State of Florida.  
 
Please let me know if you’d like to discuss further. I can be reached at (415) 260-4491. 
 
Best, 
  
Joe Hurley 
 
Practice Leader, Sharing and Gig Economy 
Willis Towers Watson 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


